Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

March14, 2022
RVC - Meeting Room #104 - 7:00 pm  
The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was opened by Village President Tim Morris by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance at the Meeting:  President, Timothy C. Morris, Trustees:  James Green, Dea Groen, Michael Musso, Lisa Noworul, Bradley Plock and Nicki Shelton; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger. 
 Also in attendance at this meeting, Village Attorney Rob LeSage (Ward, Murray Pace and Johnson, P.C.)
Trustee Musso insisted on accepting the Agenda for the meeting - this is a common practice if the presentation of the meeting agenda is established in the Village Code of Ordinances.  This has never been the practice, but President Morris asked the Board to approve the agenda as presented or if there was anything to add to the agenda.  All voted "Aye" to accept the Agenda with no additions. 

 Trustee Groen motioned to accept the February 2022 meeting minutes as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Shelton. 
 Ayes -6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Plock motioned to accept the Treasurer's as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Green.   Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.

Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the Bills/Claims as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Plock.  Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.

OPEN COMMENT:


Village of Leaf River Property owner (306 E. Third Street) addressed the board regarding a telephone call he received from Trustee Plock.  Mr. Roberts was unhappy regarding the phone call and how his perception of the call transpired.  Mr. Roberts left the meeting, at which time discussion ensued regarding public perception of the Village Officers in general.

Acting Fire Chief of the Leaf River Fire Protection District asked for updates regarding some life safety codes that were in violation for the River Valley Complex.  President Morris reminded Mr. Shelton that they had a phone call the prior week with the progress of the updates.  Statement: The north end of the building has had all issues addressed.  The storage renters have not vacated entirely.  The kitchen needed the sprinkler system to be repaired, and then another "walk-thru" inspection could be performed.  Fire Safety Officer, Dennis Kuntzelman (Former Fire Chief) scheduled a partial inspection for Saturday the 19th of March at 9:00 am.
MAINTENANCE REPORT: Cameron McGill


Parts have been ordered for the Flygt Pump.
The Village received a letter from Matthew Schueler from WIPFLI (the current Village Audit Firm), informed the Village that WIPFLI would no longer be able to continue as our auditing firm.  Clerk Krueger did some research and was provided the name of Bill Newkirk from Rochelle, IL. Mr. Newkirk supplied the information for his firm. Mr. Newkirk proposed a three (3) year fee schedule.  Fiscal Year ending 4/30/2022 - $9,800, Fiscal Year ending 4/30/23 - $10,200 and Fiscal Year ending 4/30/24 - $10,600.  After a short discussion Trustee Musso motioned to accept Newkirk & Associates Inc., to conduct our annual audit for the next three fiscal years commencing fiscal year ending 04/30/2022.  This was seconded by Trustee Plock. Ayes - 6, Nays - 0.
Motion carried.
  Committees
  RVC & LR DAZE- a meeting was held on 3/10/2022.  Karen Dietrich (RVC/President) confirmed that the RVC would not have a beer garden at the complex.  
Discussion of when to have the rescheduled Village Bonfire; May 7th was suggested, but countermanded to April 30th to hopefully not interfere with newly planted fields.

Trustee Green motioned to accept the Parade Resolution -2022-R1 for the Leaf River Summer Daze Parade for June 5, 2022 at 2:00 pm.  This motion was seconded by Trustee Plock.  Ayes - 6, Nays-0 Motion carried.

Trustee Plock motioned to order and pay for the  (7) Regular Port-a-Pots, (2) Handicapped accessible Port-a-Pots and 2 wash stations for the Leaf River Summer Daze celebration.  This was seconded by Trustee Noworul. Ayes -6; Nays - 0 
Motion Carried.

Historical Society (Museum) The first meeting of the season will be on April 14, 2022.  The committee will clean on April 23rd and open on May 1, 2022.
LR Summer Daze meeting will be held March 21, 2022 at 6:30 pm.
Trustees - Trustee Musso had an update on the WWTP (Sewer Plant) rebuild.  Plan approval date 12/14/2021, Advertise for Bids - 10/1/2022, Construction Start Date - March 1, 2023 and targeted Completion of Construction - June 1, 2024.  Trustee Musso also stated that the Village needed to look into obtaining Grants and that would help defray the cost of the loan option through IEPA.  Trustees Musso and Shelton made the suggestion of utilizing the aide of Sharon Pepin from Community Financial Planning - Stockton, IL.  Clerk Krueger informed Mr. Musso and Ms. Shelton that Ms. Pepin had retired 2 years ago and that her son and daughter-in-law (Dan and Jill Pepin) have taken over her duties. 
Trustee Shelton motioned to pay $831.00 to S.J. Carlson for repairs to the sprinkler system in the RVC kitchen/cafeteria.  This was seconded by Trustee Plock.  Ayes - 6; Nays -0, Motion carried.

New Business
None



Old Business - Discussion of Flygt Pump (model #3085.180) from Mississippi Valley Pump (Bettendorf, IA). Trustee Musso motioned to pay MVP a $2,235.00 for the above-mentioned Flygt Pump.  This was seconded by Trustee Green.  Ayes - 6; Nays - 0, Motion Carried.
Annual Clean up Days (Dumpster Days) will be held on May 20th and 21st.  Trustee Green will be available to assist at the WWTP (Sewer Plant) and he will be responsible for any tires that are delivered that day.

Final discussion during the regular meeting.


Trustee Shelton would like better communication between staff and the board.


Trustees Plock, Musso and Green would like for maintenance staff to complete hourly duties to the board in order to ensure all necessary work are completed.

Trustee Plock instructed President Morris to have High Visibility Vests for maintenance while road work is being done.  


Trustees Plock, Musso, Shelton and Green would like vehicle inspections completed on Village vehicles every time an employee utilizes a vehicle. 

Discussion ensued regarding the possibility of potentially staff being "micro-managed".  President Morris does not want to "micro-manage" the staff.

Attorney LeSage suggested that a "definable" job description be available.  

Trustee Musso stated that the Village needed to have their own Water/ Operator and the current use of Janes Environmental was a possible detriment to the Village. (Based on prior experience between Mr. Musso and Mr. Janes)
Next meeting; April 11, 2022 at 7:00 pm in meeting room 104 of the RVC.
 Meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm
 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Village Clerk)
Approved:  April 11, 2022 
Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried


